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	WORSHIP FOR SUNDAY 3rd OCTOBER 2010

	9.30am
	
	Mornington
	S Grant 

	9.30 am
	
	Mosgiel
	C Grant 

	11.00 am
	
	Glenaven
	S Grant 

	11.00 am
	
	Wesley
	C Grant 

	1.00pm
	
	St Kilda
	Comb. Wesley 

	6.00pm
	
	Broad Bay 
	S Grant 


NEXT SUNDAY at Mornington, Glenaven and Broad Bay, instead of the usual sermon, we will be spending the time discussing the questions that appeared in the bulletin a few weeks ago:
1.  What form of service best meets the needs of your congregation? 

2.  Who do you want to attract to your church? 

3.  What are their needs and how can you meet them? 

4.  What are our assets ie, our gifts & abilities, the things we do well? 
These questions may be regarded as a starting point. You may have other questions and comments you wish to bring into the mix. The object of the exercise is to consider how we might “be” the church in our place, in our time, and in our community.

As it is a first Sunday, we will be celebrating Holy Communion as usual.

THE CITY OF DUNEDIN CHOIR
Will give a repeat performance of “Zimbe” (Come sing the Sings of Africa) at a benefit concert for the Canterbury Earthquake today, 26 September, 4pm in the Kings and Queens College Performing Arts Centre, Bayfield Road.
If you missed the original performance, don’t miss this one. Described as “African folk with a jazz twist”, it really goes with a swing.
The choir is joined for this performance by the St. Pauls Cathedral Choristers, the Southern Children’s Choir, and Jazz Quintet. Admission: Minimum donation $20 adults, $10 children

EXPLORERS GROUP 

Meets today Sunday 26th September, at 4-30pm in the Mornington Church Lounge. Further discussions on the Charter of Compassion, and also thinking about how we may communicate our faith. All welcome. 

PROPERTY, FINANCE AND RESOURCING COMMITTEE meets on Tuesday, 28 September 7.30pm at the Mission Office.

MORNINGTON MWF

The next Meeting for the Mornington MWF will held on 29th September at

2 p.m. in the Church Lounge.  The Guest Speaker will Mrs Joan Robertson - the subject - Ancestor Anecdotes and Adventures.

A MESSAGE FROM PROFESSOR ANDREW BRADSTOCK, DIRECTOR OF THE CENTRE FOR THEOLOGY AND PUBLIC ISSUES
On behalf of the University's Centre for Theology and Public Issues, may I give you a personal invitation to hear internationally-renowned author, preacher, activist and advisor to President Obama, Jim Wallis, speak here in New Zealand on Tuesday 28 September.
With his rare ability to challenge people to think afresh about the issues of the day, and consider how religious faith can transform hope-less situations into hope-ful ones, Jim Wallis is always worth hearing.
But with so many news items at present involving 'faith' in different ways - from the threats to burn the Koran and proposal for a Muslim community centre near Ground Zero in the US, to the Pope's visit to the UK, to the debates here and elsewhere about what it means to be 'secular', to the ongoing conflicts in Iraq, Afghanistan and Israel/Palestine - this is a particularly apposite time to get the insider's perspective that a global commentator and White House adviser like Wallis is able to give.
There is a rare opportunity to hear Jim Wallis in person in Dunedin next week, and I hope you are planning to seize it!
Next Tuesday, 28 September, from 2.00 - 6.00 pm at First Church in Moray Place, Wallis will speak at a Conference on Faith, Ethics and Public Life. The main event of the afternoon will be the Howard Paterson Memorial Lecture in Public Theology, to be introduced by the Vice Chancellor, Prof David Skegg, and delivered by Jim Wallis at 4.30 pm, and also included in the programme are a 'public conversation' with Mr Wallis and the launch of his new book, Rediscovering Values.  Full information about the programme is at www.otago.ac.nz/jimwallis, and you can book your ticket on-line at that address (tickets are just $20 ($15 concession) including refreshments). Admission to just the Memorial Lecture at 4.30 pm is of course, as with all University open lectures, free, though in the event of the venue being full priority will be given to full ticket-holders.
MOSGIEL STUDY GROUP
E100 study group meets every Wednesday at 1:30pm except 2nd Wednesday when it’s Mid~Week service.
MEDITATION GROUP
Aelred will repeat the final session of his meditation program on Sunday 3rd October at 4.30pm. Since it involves a separate form of meditation, anyone can come - not just folk who have been attending. I call it "Another Way of Looking at Jesus."
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MOSGIEL MWF
Next meeting is 5th October 1:30pm when Mrs. Ruth Watson will speak to us “Life as a Minister’s wife in Australia”. All welcome.
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WESLEY MWF 

Will hold their meeting in the church lounge at 1.45pm on Thursday 7th October.  The speaker will be Mrs Val Reggett talking about wool crafts.  Trading table. 
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Mornington Methodist Fellowship will hold their night meeting on 11 October, in the Church lounge at 7.45pm.

This will be an exciting night as the guest speaker is Professor Colin Gibson, and the subject of his talk “The Magic of Mirrors”.

Please bring along any unusual, decorative or plain small mirror you may have (yes, compact and vanity mirrors are included).
NATIONAL CENTRE FOR PEACE AND CONFLICT STUDIES SEMINAR SERIES 
FRANCIS OF ASSISI: A MEDIEVAL MODEL FOR PEACE IN THE 21ST CENTURY  

presented by  Brother Christopher John SSF 
Wednesday 6 October 2010, 12:00-1.30pm, in St David Seminar Room 3
(cnr St David and Castle Streets)
Brother Christopher John is a member of the Society of St Francis, the order of Anglican Franciscan Brothers. He is a New Zealander who has been based in South Korea for the past 15 years and is now completing a dissertation for a MA in Franciscan Studies from the Franciscan International Study Centre, Canterbury, U.K. His talk will explore some of the ways in which Francis of Assisi has inspired others to seek peace; he will also talk about the recent international formators’ conference which SSF held in the Solomon Islands, on the theme of “Peace and Transforming Violence”.
MOSGIEL 
[image: image6.jpg]


[image: image7.jpg]


Last Sunday 19th September Mosgiel Church held it's Spring Flower Service, followed by a pot luck lunch.
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THE CHRISTCHURCH METHODIST MISSION – ASSISTANCE NEEDED

Laura Black advises that Christchurch Methodist Mission will shortly be moving their Head Office and Community Services staff to new premises. The CEO at Christchurch, Mary Richardson, reports that staff members there are showing signs of fatigue and would be stretched to complete the move themselves. Laura is thinking of the possibility of a team of volunteers travelling up to Christchurch for a weekend (date yet unknown) to assist with the move. Heavy lifting of furniture will be done by removal people, but help will be needed in setting up offices. Transport and accommodation would be provided by our Mission. Anyone who might be able to help out, please get in touch with Stuart or Sarah at the Mission/Parish office. (466 4600 )
PAC FUNDING FOR “STOP” (Save the Otago Peninsula)

[image: image9.wmf]Recently STOP applied to the PAC Distribution Group for funding for a mulcher. PAC ( for those who don’t know !) is the name of a fund administered by the Methodist Church of New Zealand to give financial assistance to various causes in the church and the wider community.

The purpose of the mulcher is to enable STOP members to keep the habitat of endangered geckos on the Otago Peninsula free of surplus vegetation, which would otherwise provide a breeding ground for rats and mice. 

A letter of thanks has been received from Lala Frazer, the project co-ordinator and well known conservationist. 

HOSPITAL CHAPLAINCY APPEAL 
Just a reminder that envelopes for this appeal are available in church entrances today, following publicity last Sunday.

The ministry of the chaplains here in Dunedin and throughout the country is worthy of our support

WORKPLACE SUPPORT is another avenue of Christian ministry supported by our churches and several other churches.

Workplace Support chaplains provide a listening ear and highly professional counselling services in numerous work places in Dunedin  and throughout Otago – Southland. Trish Patrick (Mornington) is the Regional Training Coordinator and a workplace support chaplain of many years’ experience. Elspeth McLean (Broad Bay) represents our parish on the Board. Stuart Grant attended the Board’s annual meeting last Thursday evening.


How things change.  

In 1953 my father built some extensions to our home in North-east Valley.  The former washhouse and back porch became part of a spacious sunroom, and the new washhouse was a lean-to at the bottom of the back steps.  I remember that washhouse – and its tubs -- well.  One afternoon a year or so later, returning from high school, and remembering that my parents were out, I went to collect the key from a ledge under the concrete tubs.  Alas no key!  Through the kitchen window I could see my tea laid out on the table.  I bussed back into town to attend the 5 o’clock pictures (I had known a school mate was planning to be there), and then having bussed home again, I made myself as comfy as possible on the washhouse floor, to read Realms of Gold. (It was my School Certificate year).  My parents, returning about 9.30, were surprised and sorry!

Those washhouse tubs (a set of two together made of concrete) had been delivered by a man mum thought she recognised when he came to the back door for payment.  After he’d gone she realised:  It was Bert Sutcliffe!  1953. 

I’ve been reading the new biography about Bert: The last everyday hero by Richard Boock.  The many contributors all speak highly of the man who may have been New Zealand’s greatest left handed batsman. His impeccable style, his seemingly effortless strokes. But what also comes across is his modesty, his self-effacement, his generous character, and his good humour.

Bert and his wife Norma and children lived in a villa in Appold Street, Mornington, until 1960 when they moved to Hamilton

A few weeks ago, Marion, in a story for the children at church, told us about the famous match in South Africa, at Ellis Park, on Boxing Day, 1953, when the New Zealand team received news of the Tangiwai Disaster and worst of all, the death of bowler Bob Blair’s fiancée.  How the team members one by one were injured, and how Sutcliffe returned from hospital, with his head bandaged and bleeding, to make a further 80 runs, with seven sixes, and how Blair, although excused from playing that day, came in to bat when the rest of the team were dismissed. 

And I remember hearing about the Second Test in India in 1955 where the crowds created distractions by exploding deafening crackers.  Bert, surprised by one such cracker, was caught out at 73 runs, and was comforted by someone saying “you weren’t really out”. The book records how the team travelled on this tour with no doctor, and were all struck down by one illness or another, Sutcliffe returning home two stone lighter, and seriously unwell.

Those were amateur days, of course, which is doubtless the reason he delivered our tubs! Trained as a teacher specialising in sport, he became a coach for the Otago cricket Association, supplementing that with part-time teaching in winter, and driving commercial vans and trucks.  From 1955 he took on a partnership in a sports goods shop in Princes Street, and when the business failed in 1960, he was, according to the book, “next to penniless”.  Dunedin and the cricketing fraternity arranged a testimonial one-day match at Carisbrook, followed by a special function, and presentation of a cheque for ₤1,300 raised from the match.  When the Sutcliffes arrived in Hamilton to start their new life it was effectively all the money they possessed.

When I read of the publication of Boock’s book, and the mention of those old cricketing names, I was touched with nostalgia for that time – when we listened in to cricket on the radio (the YC stations gave up their classical music programmes for ball-by-ball commentaries), or occasionally attended matches at Carisbrook, to sit on the grass like a picnic, and when I consumed Neville Cardus’s writings about English cricket.  

Today I usually sit in another room when there’s sport on the telly. I wonder about football players being bought and sold.  I pity our Rugby “greats” being used in advertisements, as part of their contracts. And I marvel at the vast sums of money some sports people can make.  And now there’s trouble in the cricketing world over match-fixing or “spot-fixing”.  Sometimes it just doesn’t seem like sport at all.

So many things are different today…  Some things may even be better …

And what are we going to do with Carisbrook?













- Joan Robertson
PARISH BULLETIN


26th September 2010 
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